Ames Lake Water Association
Board of Directors Meeting November 8, 2022
7:00 P.M

Meeting Minutes

· Call to Order
David Hoffmann called to order the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of Ames Lake Water Association (ALWA) at 7:03 PM on November 8, 2022.  The meeting was conducted at the ALWA business office with some Board members participating via teleconference.  The following Board members were present in addition to Mr. Hoffmann: Sherri Zucker, Michael Bicak, Merlyn Blue and David Beecher.
Also present: Jeremy Reier (ALWA System Manager), Christine Lemons (ALWA Business Manager), Richard Jonson (Jonson and Jonson), Keenan Ferar (Gray and Osborne), Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bride and their expert witness.  
· Changes or Additions to Agenda - None.
· Business from the Floor – Bride Appeal.
Mr. Bride stated that he was not responsible for excess water usage suffered in August of this year and that the limited leak adjustment issued by the Association was insufficient. He stated that on August 10, 2022, a construction contractor working for a third party punctured an Association water main that must have resulted in debris getting into the water main which then travelled through his water meter and into his irrigation system.  He stated that the debris caused two sprinkler valves to stick in an open position thereby resulting in a leak of over 100,000 gallons of water.  He stated that he discovered two clogged valves in his irrigation system on August 22, 2022 and cleaned them.  He advised the Association of the leak.  He objected to the Association simply issuing its standard leak adjustment formula without explanation.  Mr. Bride’s expert stated that the proximity of the main break to the Bride’s home and timing of the break lead to the logical conclusion that debris from the main break caused the leak.  
Mr. Reier stated that the construction contractor advised him of the water main break within minutes and he then shut off all meters in the area, including the meter serving the Brides’ home. The main was repaired and service was restored that same day.  He stated that the main remained under 90 lbs of pressure at all times and water was blowing out the leak hole until it was repaired.  He stated that it was not conceivable that debris could have entered the main given the outward pressure blowing water out of the main.  He stated that the fine mesh screen that is part of the Brides’ meter was checked after the leak and showed no sign of debris.  He stated that no other homes in the area alleged water quality complaints or leaks.  He stated that the Brides’ irrigation system has suffered three instances of stuck valves since 2014 and debris could have entered their system through the drip lines.  
Lengthy discussion followed among Mr. Bride, his expert, Mr. Reier and Mr. Ferrar. The Board asked several questions.  At 8:23 pm, Mr. Hoffman thanked the Brides and their expert for attending and they left the meeting. The Board then took a short break. 
Mr. Hoffman declared an executive session at 8:27 in for the Board to deliberate the appeal and obtain legal advice from counsel.  The executive session was concluded at 8:41 pm.   Mr. Hoffmann then queried each Board member as to whether the Bride appeal should be granted or denied.  By roll-call vote, each Board member voted to deny the appeal. 
· Consent Agenda
The Board reviewed contents of the Consent Agenda, containing:
· Minutes of the September 2022 Board Meeting and Organizational Meeting,
· Membership Transfers,
· Water Loss Adjustments and,
· Aging Accounts.
Merlyn moved to approve all items on the Consent Agenda. Jeff seconded. All approved.
· Financial Reports and Membership Count
· [bookmark: _Hlk90286895]Check List & EFT Approval 
[bookmark: _Hlk118969449]Sherri moved to approve the check list.  Merlyn seconded.  All approved.
· Consultant Reports. 
· Jonson & Jonson. None.
· Gray & Osborne.  None. 
· System Manager Report 
· Water Use
· Water usage, production and unaccounted for water were reviewed.  
· A fire response on Ames Lake Lane was reviewed.
· Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency (CISA) Vulnerability Assessment
· Jeremy reported that CISA conducted its review. The computer system performed well but CISA does have recommendations.  He stated that IT assistance will be needed to implement the recommendations and he will obtain a proposal for those services. 
· Short Plat Proposal
· Jeremy presented maps of a proposed 5 lot plat adjacent  to the Ames Lake Road at 269th Ave. SE.  The developer has requested relief from installing a water main to the end of the property on the 269th Ave. SE road extension.  Lengthy discussion followed concerning the Association’s standard developer extension policy and whether there was reasonable cause to waive it in this instance. The Board then concluded that the standard policy shall apply. 
· King County Claim for damage. 
· Jeremy reviewed damage caused by King County personnel to a meter box and meter.  A claim has been filed against King County.  
· Maintenance and Project Updates were reviewed.



· Business Manager Report
· Christine provided updates related to the audit, banking, cash flow, accounts receivable, budget vs actual, aged accounts receivables, loan balances, payroll processing and new memberships.  
· IT support and health insurance options are being investigated and will be reported at the next Board meeting.
· Christine proposed a $250,000 lump sum prepayment of the loan from 1st Security Bank.  Discussion followed. 
Sherri moved to approve the loan prepayment as presented. David Beecher seconded.  All approved.
· New Business – None.
· Business from the Board – None.
· Review of Action Items – None.
· Executive Session – None.
· Next Regular Meeting
· The next regular meeting will be Tuesday, December 13, 2022, at 7:00 PM.  The meeting will be conducted in office and via teleconference.
· Adjournment
· David Hoffmann adjourned the meeting at 9:52 pm

Minutes prepared by Richard Jonson, counsel.
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